Prosecutor of the Republic of Sakha (Yakutia), Maksim Nikolaevich Popov

prosp. Lenina, d. 48

677027 Yakutsk, Republic of Sakha (Yakutia)

Russian Federation

E-mail: resp_prok@sakha.ru

CC: upsakha@sakha.gov.ru (Human Rights Commissioner for the Republic of Sakha)
Copy to:

Ambassade van de Russische Federatie 

H.E. de heer Alexander Vasilievich Shulgin

Andries Bickerweg 2

2517 JP Den Haag 

E-mail: rusembassynl@mid.ru

(Plaats, datum)
Dear Prosecutor,

I am writing to express my concern about the indefinite forced confinement in a psychiatric institution of Siberian shaman Aleksandr Gabyshev, as ordered by the Yakutsk City Court on 26 July 2021. His appeal against this decision was denied on 23 September. This is the second time Gabyshev is facing punitive psychiatry in retaliation for his peaceful activism. He was arbitrarily placed in a psychiatric institution between 12 May and 22 July 2020 and released in response to a wide public outcry. 

According to international law and standards, deprivation of liberty on grounds of mental illness is unjustified if not strictly necessary to protect the safety of the person or of others. Furthermore, medical treatment administered in the absence of free and informed consent may amount to torture or other ill-treatment.

I call on you to intervene and stop the harassment of Aleksandr Gabyshev, and to ensure his immediate and unconditional release. Any allegations against him must be effectively and impartially investigated, and his right to a fair trial fully respected. 

Thank you for your attention. I am looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
